North Georgia Walk to Emmaus Co-board
Face to Face Board Report
October 1, 2023

1. F2F Encounter #17 ended on September 27. It was our first time in a retirement facility and generally worked out pretty well. 24 pilgrims overall with about 2/3 of them being residents. 
· Blessed to have 40-50 community members show up for Candlelight which was a perfect size given the facility constraints.
· Three have already expressed interest in serving next year.
· One team member reported a positive case of COVID today (10/2) but so far, none at the facility.
· Excellent support/sponsorship by the leadership of the facility. Cumming FUMC was very generous with their contemporary worship drape panels which allowed us to partition off conference room, chapel and gathering areas in an otherwise “open concept” layout.
2. One challenge that we faced on #17 was having an adequate sound system to ensure everyone could hear. We plan to investigate either more sensitive mics, more speakers and/or a few individual Bluetooth hearing aids that are tied to the sound system. We hope to have an estimate in the next few months for 2024 budget planning.
3. There are 7 people rolling off the board this year, including Ginny Sternberg.
· We will vote on Sue Wallace as CLD (I’ll be moving to Ex-Officio) and Beth Mays as Team Selection at our next Board meeting in September—delayed until October 10.
· Remaining positions to backfill are ACLD, Music, Setup, Agape and Co-Board representative. Recruiting is underway.
4. Encounter #18 will be held at Acworth UMC on May 22, 23, 29 & 30, 2024. LD is not yet identified. #19 is tentatively scheduled for Sept/Oct 2024 in the Dunwoody area. Church and LD will be voted on and approved at the October board meeting next week.
Respectfully Submitted,

Ben W Powell
NG Face to Face Community LD

